
 

Headteacher’s Notes 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Time continues to fly as all of a sudden, we are in the glorious month of May. The weather has been very kind to us this week 
and the children have enjoyed the sunshine and the blue skies – let’s hope it continues. 
 
On Monday, a group of our talented Year 2 pupils proudly represented the school at a football tournament held at Ruskin 
Drive. Throughout the event, they demonstrated not only impressive football skills but also outstanding teamwork, competing 
with enthusiasm and respect against a variety of schools from across the borough. It was a joy to see them compete with such 
positive attitude on full display. A huge well done to all involved – you have made the school very proud! 
 
On Tuesday morning, we were delighted to welcome Year 3 parents into school for a special Parents to School session. 
Together with their children, they explored a variety of engaging multiplication activities designed to highlight the many ways 
multiplication and division can be practised both at home and in school. These activities not only supported pupils' 
mathematical understanding but also helped prepare them for their transition into Year 4 and the upcoming multiplication 
check. The session ended on a high note with a lively and enjoyable game of multiplication bingo, which was a hit with 
everyone. Thank you to all the parents who attended the workshop. 
 
More parents and carers were in attendance on Wednesday when Year 1 had their Parents to School session which was based 
on Read Write Inc. Mr Rogers talked to parents and carers about the upcoming Phonics Screening Check and then all adults 
headed to the classroom where the fun began! The Year 1 children amazed everyone with their reading skills and phonics 
knowledge and they had great fun showing off their classroom skills – thank you for your continued support. 
 
Thursday was trip day for our intrepid Year 2 pupils who travelled to Princes Road Synagogue in Liverpool to learn all about 
the Jewish religion. The boys wore a kippah on their heads as a sign of respect. They learned about how Jewish ceremonies 
are run within the Synagogue and discovered interesting facts - for example - Did you know that there is always a light on in a 
Synagogue that is never turned off.  After the Synagogue, the Year 2 children went over to Crosby beach where they got to 
explore the environment and see the Anthony Gormley statues. This linked to the children’s last art unit when they made 
figures out of clay. The children sketched their surroundings. Thank you to Miss Fazackerley for organising the trip and to the 
staff and parent volunteers for keeping our children safe and happy on their travels. 
 
Last weekend, as I mentioned in the last newsletter, it was the Manchester Marathon – Miss Miller from our Nursery and I 
managed to complete 26.2 very hot miles to complete the course. What a wonderfully uplifting experience. Miss Miller has 
already signed up for 2026!  
 
I hope everyone has a relaxing bank holiday weekend – we look forward to welcoming everyone back on Tuesday 6th May. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mrs Tomkow

2nd May 2025  



 

 
            

Attendance 
This week’s class attendance is: 
Reception – 93.8% 
Year 1 – 94.7% 
Year 2 – 93.6% 
Year 3 – 93.7% 
Year 4 – 95% 
Year 5 – 93% 
Year 6 – 93.8% 
 
 

    Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners 
This week’s certificates were for: 
 

‘Try to solve friendship problems when they occur’  
 

The winners are: 
Nursery – Evie B 
Reception – Sebastian M  
Year 1 – Harper U  
Year 2 – Audrey M  
Year 3 – Lucas R C 
Year 4 – Macie P  
Year 5 – Camilla M 
Year 6 – Oliver H  
 

Well done for making our school a better place! 
 
 
        

                    Timetable Rockstars/Numbots 
 

  This week’s stars are: 
 

 
 

 

 

 

          

         Class Dojos  
          This week’s winners are: 

 

 

       WINGS Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 
         

 
                           Spelling Shed Award 

     This week’s stars are: 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   Happy Lunchtime Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 

 

Suggestion Box 
If there’s anything you’d like us to know, or you have 
any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know 
in the box below. 

 
 

Reception  Joshua H 
Year 1 George M-W 
Year 2 Kaitlyn B  
Year 3 Oliver G 
Year 4 Phoebe B-M 
Year 5 Lily-Mae G  
Year 6 David A 

Nursery  Baran T 
Reception Hattie H  
Year 1 Joshua N 
Year 2 Maya A 
Year 3 Emanuela M  
Year 4 Clara-Rose L  
Year 5 Violet R  
Year 6 Freya W 

Nursery Melissa G 
Reception Alice M  
Year 1 Kayden N 
Year 2 Jack O  
Year 3 Jolya J  
Year 4 Candace M  
Year 5 Jake M  
Year 6 Alice-Mai D 

Year 1 Matilda B  
Year 2 George P  
Year 3 Sennen M  
Year 4 Patrick G 
Year 5 Parinaz A 
Year 6 Logan L  

Amber R  Emanuela M  
Sennen M  Lilah R  

Kai O  Frankie H  
Hassan B  Charlie T  
Olivia B   

 

This week’s 100% Attendance Hero is: 
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